Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes of February 7, 2007

Attendance

Present: Bakewell-Sachs, Compte, DaCosta, Graham, Hydro, Leake, Lindberg,

Rao, Seto.  Excused: Watson-Cotton
New Business: William Behre, Dean of the School of Education, asked for feedback on a proposed initiative with the Regional Training Center and Liberty Science Center for alternate route certification of science teachers.  GPC expressed interest in this initiative, and Behre promised a detailed proposal.

Minutes of 12/06/06 approved as amended.

Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies: Hydro reported that an MAT information session went well; brochures and ads are in process; applications are being received; and a new part-time staff person has been hired.

Announcements: 

1. GPC needs student members.
2. Course approval and program approval guidelines have been approved by the Council of Deans and are now with the Steering Committee.

Old Business: GPC subgroups are on hold because of impending course and program approvals.
New Business: 

1. Graduate Appeals Committee procedures: Bakewell-Sachs suggested that the group (chaired by Taras Pavlovsky) revising the undergraduate appeals process might wish to see the graduate procedures to ensure consistency.

2. Lindberg asked why graduate program closure is underway in CAP (using the mission statement of TCNJ) before the ad hoc Graduate Education Study group has determined standards for graduate programs.  Leake pointed out the inconsistency of closing an elementary education master’s program while TCNJ continues to offer the same program globally; she also questioned the rationale behind closing programs while out of state schools are entering the state to fill perceived needs in these areas.  If TCNJ determines that a closed program indeed met a need, reopening the closed program is difficult.  Hydro asserted that reopening a program does not require the same procedure as the initiation of a program.
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Graham

